Question to the Leader of the Council

During the first full council meeting held under the present Labour control council, the leader Cllr Foster was asked a question from a member of the public about the three suspended senior officers including the CEO, Cllr Foster stated that he would give more information ASAP, he also stated that under his leadership the council would be an open and fully transparent council.
Please could Cllr Foster explain why it has been over 5 months since the suspension of the CEO (I presume on full pay?) but in the council constitution (Section 4I Officer Employment Procedure Rules – Section 6 Disciplinary action para b) is states the following:-
The Head of Paid Service/Chief Financial Officer and the Monitoring Officer may be suspended whilst an investigation takes place into alleged misconduct. That suspension shall be on full pay and last no more than two months.
We are more than five months on with no information or updates given by the Council Leader Cllr Foster, please can I and the residents of SRBC have an update?

Mick Lennon
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